FACILITIES COMMITTEE MINUTES
May 5th, 2023
10:00 AM 

Harwich Community Center  

100 Oak Street, Harwich MA 02645

Members present: Brian Power, Ralph Smith, Angie Chilaka
Also present: Carolyn Carey (Community Center Director), 
1. The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM 
2. Angie Chilaka made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from the April 14th, 2023 meeting. The motion was seconded by Ralph Smith. Motion passed unanimously. 
3. Department Reports 
COA update with Ralph Smith

A. The Men’s Breakfast and Women’s Breakfast programs are back up and running. At the most recent meet-ups, there were 47 men and 43 women at their respective breakfast programs. This program was well-done by the chef and well-served by the COA staff. 
B. Mr. Smith urges everyone listening to get a copy of the COA newsletter, or get themselves on the mailing list, because there are a multitude of fabulous programs mentioned in the newsletter. Just a few of the many programs mentioned is legal help, grocery assistance, and veteran’s assistance. Mr. Power asked if the COA emails their newsletter in addition to mailing it out. Mr. Smith said that he’s not sure, and Ms. Carey said that she will check on that and get back to Mr. Power about it. 
i. There is a new program, Dementia Awareness, coming up. This will be a series of five sessions, all on Thursdays, starting May 11th, 2PM-3PM. This program has everyone from a psychologist to a chef discussing various matters relating to dementia. 
ii. The COA held a volunteer lunch at Jake Rooney’s last week. 75 people attended. 

Recreation update with Vahan Khachadoorian
Mr. Khachadoorian was not present at this meeting to give a report. 
4. Old Business 
A. Town Meeting: Ms. Carey thanked the Town and everyone who voted to approve the Center’s budget. The most important position listed in the budget was a request for an evening custodian, and Ms. Carey couldn’t be happier that this request passed. A job posting for this position will be posted with the HR office, and both Meggan Eldredge and the Highway Department is helping on this matter.
i. The Program Specialist, another job position requested in the Center’s budget, was also approved, and the Town will be moving forward on the hiring process for this as well. The addition of both of these positions will make a great difference for the building. 
ii. Mr. Power asked when this will go into effect. Ms. Carey explained that it will start on July 1st, the beginning of the new fiscal year, but the hiring process will be starting now. Mr. Power asked about extending Community Center hours. Ms. Carey said that the Center does not currently have enough staff to extend hours, and will have to wait for the new hires in July. 

B. Fee Discussion: Changes to the building’s room use fee structure have been advertised in the newsletter, online, and has been discussed at the various meetings Ms. Carey has held for the general public to attend. It will also be on the Selectmen’s Agenda for their May 15th meeting. She has met with several groups in the past, and has been talking about this subject for a long time. The biggest changes will be a slight increase in fees, and that reservations will now be counted as ‘units’ instead of ‘uses,’ and a unit will be equal to three hours. There will also be a no-call/no-show fee.
i. Birthday Fees: One fee topic that has not been covered in the proposed fee changes (something that Ms. Carey will present at a later date) is the birthday fees. She has been doing a lot of research on this topic, looking at surrounding areas and seeing what they’re doing with similar programs. She doesn’t want to make it that advantageous for the Center to have this program. Once she has more information, she will have a more in-depth and thoughtful discussion on the matter.
ii. Storage for clubs & organizations: This is a topic that has been brought up by groups frequently. Ms. Carey said that at some point, this topic should go on an agenda for further discussion.   
5. New Business
A. Gym Temperature: Per Mr. Smith and Mr. Khachadoorian’s request, Ms. Carey reached out to Sean Libby regarding temperature control in the gymnasium. Mr. Libby was unable to attend this Facility Committee meeting, but emailed Ms. Carey the necessary information:
i. “The Gym has two air handling units, which are for heat only (there are no cooling coils). The thermostat setting is generally set for 65 degrees for both units. If the temperature rises to 67 degrees, the outside fresh air intake dampeners open for cooling unless the humidity is too high. There are also two exhaust fans that are on continually and ramp up in speed as the temp rises. Controlling temps for multiple personalities is a task in itself. We could have two people in the same room with one person being cold and the other too warm. If there are complaints from more than one person and you verify, a work order is submitted, and then we look into a remedy. After doing a search on our system, we received two calls for the gym from Jan 1, 2022, through today. Please share this information with the committee. I hope this may answer any of their questions.”
B. Volunteer Booklet: Ms. Carey explained that they’ve put together a little booklet advertising volunteer opportunities at the Community Center. She did not have physical copies to hand out at this meeting, as the Center’s printer was acting up, but she will bring copies of the book to the next meeting. This booklet includes the volunteer form for people to fill out, and a list of jobs and volunteer opportunities at the Community Center.
i. Mr. Power asked if this booklet is just for the Community Center, or if it covers other departments as well. Ms. Carey explained that for now it is just for the Center, but she would like to expand to include different areas at a later day. For now though, it is just about the building to start.
C. Room Bookings: In past years, notice of submitting applications for new room bookings would have already been sent out to groups. However, due to the process of changing fees and rental terms and conditions, the Center cannot yet send those letters out to groups.  Until the Selectmen decide on the fees, the Center can’t send out or accept room use applications for the new fiscal year from external groups. Internal applications for Rec and COA have been submitted and completed though. The Selectmen meeting about the fees will be on May 15th. The letter to groups is ready to go, and will be sent out as soon as the Selectmen decide on the fees. Ms. Carey anticipates this letter going out to groups and organizations on May 16th as long as there are no other questions from the Board of Selectmen. She believes the requested changes are pretty straight-forward., and whatever the Selectmen decide is what the Center will go with.    

6. Director’s Update 
A. Staffing: The Community Center has hired a new person to work part-time, Kim Fernandez. She will be working at the front desk and in the weight room on Mondays, Tuesday nights, Wednesday nights, and on Saturdays. She has some great knowledge in helping with the fitness room, similar to what Jill Brown offers. Kim will also be able to help out in the fitness room in the evenings, which is something the Center has been lacking.
i. Mary Beth, the staff member who works from 6AM-10AM, five days a week, will unfortunately be retiring on May 26th. She has been a shining star for the fitness room, and the Center will be very sad to see her go. As such, the Center will be looking to fill that position, as well as a program specialist. Ms. Chilaka asked if there will be a going-away celebration of some sort. Ms. Carey said that Mary Beth expressed wanting to leave quietly, but there will most likely be something small to express the Center’s gratitude. Mary Beth has also graciously offered to remain on the Center’s fill-in list in case extra help is needed.
· Mr. Smith asked how the Center will be recruiting for a replacement. Ms. Carey explained that she is writing up a job posting that will be passed off to Meggan Eldredge to be put on the Town’s website. A posting will also be made on Indeed, and a notice will be posted at the weight room. It will not be a full-time or benefited position, just a 19 hour a week position.
ii. For safety reasons, there must be two staff members in the building at the same time. On Wednesday and Thursday nights, there will be someone working the front desk, and a recreation person in the building.  
B. Newsletter: Ms. Carey handed out copies of the May newsletter for Facility Committee members to review. She asked that if there’s something they don’t see, or something that they think should be added, to please let her know.
C. Ms. Carey reported that she has been working with students from Cape Cod Tech in regards to building a computer station for the Center’s front lobby. Their help and efforts have been phenomenal, and Ms. Carey said that she cannot thank them enough. The students made various designs for the computer station, presented them, and came over to take measurements of the space. She would like to continue working with the student population on future projects.
D. Beach Blanket Bingo is coming up on May 16th—a free bingo event, with pizza provided.
7. Other
A. Mr. Smith asked about the Jump Into Summer program. Ms. Carey explained that it is a jump rope challenge. People stop by the front desk to pick up a jump rope and tally sheet. They keep track of how much they’ve used the jump rope, and will later turn that sheet in for a prize. Ms. Carey reported that anyone can participate in this event. Both adults and children have signed up, about 33 participants so far. 
B. The Center has put together a committee of groups and organizations in the town that do programming for young adults. This new committee will be meeting on May 15th, and consists of Youth and Rec, the library, the Chamber of Commerce, Sheila House with the Children’s Fund, the locals schools, and Ms. Carey herself. This committee is to help promote the various activities in town that kids can benefit from, and seeing if there are any gaps in needed programs.
C. Ms. Chilaka asked about a previously mentioned Murder Mystery Night. Ms. Carey explained that the Center will still be doing this event, but that it has been pushed back due to a need for more technical support to host the event. This event will have to wait until after the building’s Wi-Fi has been updated.
D. Tea with Me: Following the Facility Committee meeting, Ms. Carey will be holding her monthly Tea with Me meeting. Usually she gets a heads up if people are coming, but sometimes people just drop by. While she doesn’t know if anyone will be attending this particular meeting, at least 2 to 4 people tend to show up. She will report back any concerns brought to her at the next Committee meeting. Ms. Smith asked where this meeting is being held. Ms. Carey explained that it usually takes place in her office.   
8. This meeting adjourned at 10:27AM. The next meeting is June 2nd, 2023 at 10:00AM.
